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PRIME MINISTER

NHS REVIEW: TIME-TABLE

Following the cancellation of today's meeting of the NHS

Review Group, we need to take stock of the time-table for the

completion of the exercise.

We have to fit in two meetings of the Review Group, a meeting

of E(A) and approval by Cabinet.

Originally we had proposed that the two meetings of the Group
would be on 22 December and 5 January, with clearance by E(A)
and Cabinet possibly as early as the week beginning 9 January.
That would have allowed publication of the White Paper
comfortably before the anniversary of your Panorama interview

on 25 January.

The only way I can now see of getting publication before

25 January would be a programme as follows:

next meeting of the Group as already scheduled on

Jeo - uxs Wl Sho-ddin bl by W’L;

Thursday, 5 January;

final meeting of the Group on Thursday, 12 January;

E(A) on Tuesday, 17 January;

Cabinet on Thursday, 19 January.
But there are two problems with this:

{5 Although we now have a workmanlike first draft of
the White Paper there are still difficult discussions to
complete in the Review Group, both with the territorial
Ministers and the Treasury. If we have only a week
between the two Review Group meetings, I fear time may be
too tight; and a gap of only five days between the last

Group meeting and E(A) is also very short.




ii. The Chancellor has particular difficulties in
attending a meeting on 12 January - he has the Autumn

Statement Debate that afternoon. He has suggested to me

that we bring forward the final meeting of the Group to
Tuesday, 10 January, but I think that is an unrealistic

time-table.
An alternative time-table would be as follows:

first meeting of the Group on Thursday, 5 January;
final meeting of the Group on Tuesday, 17 January,
would give time both for re-drafting and a weekend
you to look at the revised papers;

E(A) on Tuesday, 24 January;

Cabinet on Thursday, 26 January.

This would of course preclude publication of the White Paper
before the Panorama anniversary. But you could still go for
publication on Tuesday, 31 January - ie within the 'by the end
of January' time-table that Ken Clarke has indicated publicly.

Richard Wilson and I think this latter time-table would be
e —
better. Your demarche a few weeks back has been successful in

accelerating the work programme and enabling a lot of progress

to be made. But the final stages of the exercise are crucial,
—.

and will not benefit from being rushed.

Content for us now to plan on the latter time-table, with
publication scheduled for 31 January? —
£ (N

(I will put the papers that were to have been discussed today
in the holiday box. If you then wanted to give any reactions
over the New Year weekend, we could pass these out in advance

of the 5 January meeting.)
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PAUL GRAY
22 December 1988
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